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Advokatfirmaet Simonsen Vogt 
Wiig AS 
Postboks 2043 Vika 
N-0125 Oslo 
Norway 
 
 
 
 
October 11, 2023 

 
 
 
Madam, 
Sir, 
 
I am pleased to refer to several international registrations in the name of Oslo Kommune 
Munchmuseet for which Advokatfirmaet Simonsen Vogt Wiig AS is the recorded 
representative.  The numbers of the said international registrations are 1196614, 1194596, 
1187098, 1187099, 1186151 and 1185667.  All these international registrations list the 
indication “Rubik’s cube” in class 28 of the International Classification of Goods and Services 
for the Purposes of the Registration of Marks (Nice Classification).   
 
The World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO) has received a communication from the 
representative of Spin Master Toys UK Limited, holder of several domestic and international 
registrations for the mark “Rubik’s” for, among others, class 28 of the Nice Classification.  
The said representative has requested that the indication “Rubik’s cube” that is listed in the 
above-mentioned international registrations in the name of Oslo Kommune Munchmuseet be 
replaced by the indication “three-dimensional puzzles” or “cube puzzles” or 
“cube-type puzzles”.   
 
While WIPO cannot amend international registrations ex-officio, it has previously facilitated 
the amicable resolution of similar cases by correcting the International Register with the 
consent of the holder and the knowledge of the Office of origin.   
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Advokatfirmaet Simonsen Vogt Wiig AS, Oslo – October 11, 2023 
 

 
 
 

 

Accordingly, I request that you kindly indicate whether Oslo Kommune Munchmuseet agrees 
to the correction of the international registrations mentioned above by replacing the indication 
“Rubik’s cube”.  In such case, please, also indicate the expression with which it should be 
replaced.   
 
I thank you for your kind attention to this communication and look forward to hearing back 
from you no later than January 15, 2024.   
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Juan Rodriguez 
Senior Legal Counsellor 
Legal Division 
Madrid Registry 
Brands and Designs Sector 


